MINUTES OF SHELDWICH BADLESMERE & LEAVELAND PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 6TH FEBRUARY 2024 IN SHELDWICH PARISH ROOMS.
Meeting opened at 8.00pm.

Present.  Councillors Harbour, Scutt, Blythin, Nimmo, Brookes and Terry (East Downs Borough Councillor)

Apologies.  Received from Cllr Austin and Cllr Rich Lehmann (KCC and SBC)

Absent. 
Cllr Gould (SBC).
											24/21101

There were no declarations of changes in pecuniary interests or of specific items on the agenda.
											
24/21102 

A251 Working Group.
There were no updates reported.  Cllr Brookes wrote to the A251 Working Group with some information based on speed limits in Oxfordshire which could be used to provide good quality evidence.  A single carriageway is not fit for purpose.
								                                          24/21103 


Approval of January 2024 Minutes.
The minutes from the January 2024 parish meeting were approved by the parish council and signed by Cllr Harbour.

											24/21104

Matters Arising.
PC Gary Morris is the local Kent Police beat officer for the parish and surrounding areas.  A report was sent to the Parish Clerk detailing crimes recorded as below:
In January 2024 there was a report of a theft of numberplates from a pickup truck.  This type of crime has increased in the Faversham area and it was suggested that tamper proof screws would help where possible.
There was a theft of a Quad bike from a farm in Badlesmere, the Quad was then located in nearby farmland.
There was also reports of a male in a van shooting at birds with an air weapon however, when a patrol attended the scene the vehicle was not located and there were no dead birds at the scene.  Lastly there was a report of poaching in Fisher Street however, no vehicle was located when a patrol vehicle was on site.  																																	24/21105
Finance.
Cheques were raised for the Parish Councils yearly insurance premium to Gallagher, a cheque was raised for Cllr Blythin in relation to previous years allowances that were not taken and a cheque for PAYE was raised for HMRC.  All cheques were approved and signed.
											24/21206

Planning.
Little Manor Oast, Ashford Road – Planning application applying for use as a holiday let.  Cllr Blythin stated that in principle this is not a bad idea, however, believes it does not look very pleasing and is not in keeping with area.  Cllr Nimmo highlighted that it does not need to be in keeping with the area if it would be pleasing to the neighbouring area.  A neighbour has commented on the application online stating that they had no objections, however, would object to a future application if this was to become a permanent residential address.  The Parish council unanimously agreed that there were no objections.

The Cottage, The Whitehouse, Newhouse Lane, Sheldwich – A planning application has been submitted again but with a different architect.  The garage position is on the corner which will cause problems with sight lines on the A251.  The parish council approved the original application however, whilst the parish council feel the new plans are acceptable concerns were raised due to the garage position and wish to review the proposals for the replacement of the hedge and tree line.  

											24/21207

Review of Actions.
A discussion took place with regards to the Weston Walk sign and it was agreed that a wooden sign would be more pleasing.  Terry (East Downs Borough Councillor) has a contact that he could approach to obtain a quote for this and Jen will be arranging the design of the sign with Cllr Scutt.
											24/21208
Meeting Closed at 8.40pm

Next meeting scheduled on Tuesday 5th March 2024 in Sheldwich Parish Rooms.  

Signed:

Dated:
